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Bailey Bulletin of Praise! October 13, 2021

"The Mighty One, God, the Lord, speaks and summons the

earth from the rising of the sun to where it sets."

Psalm 50:1

Praising God for Baptism!
On Sunday, October 10th, our KCC members traveled to Iriso Christ
Church to join in the joyous occasion of Harunori's baptism by Rusty
Carney, KCC Team member. We were at the hospital the day Haru was
born and have been privileged to be his Bible teachers every Sunday
since that time. He recently made a profession of faith and decided to
follow through with baptism! We're thankful for his Christian family, and
we ask you to pray for elementary school student Harunori as he
continues to follow God's leading in his life!

Praising God for a Place to Live!
After our first potential rental place was canceled due to our religious
affiliation, God provided a much better place for us to live! After almost
three hours of explanations by two government representatives, going
through many articles of requirements, signing two separate contracts,
we "officially" have an apartment in government housing from October
21st! It's approximately 645 square feet, and we had to pay our first year of
rent in cash advance, due to having an overseas employer, but we are
relieved to have a place in our church neighborhood! Please pray that our
account will not go into the "red" during this time. Our good friend, Mr.
"A" is also a tenant in the same building and went with us as our
"representative" having known us since 2015. THANK YOU for praying!
After three months of temporary housing, we finally will be able to unpack
our suitcases!

Praising God for a New KCC Sign!
Fellow Japan Missionaries Shelby and Daniel Culwell recently designed a new logo for
Kamifukuoka Christ Church and applied it to the entrance door with the help of Rusty
Carney. We thank God for having such creative missionaries working with us in
Japan, and for how they are using their talents to further the Kingdom!

Praising God for the Mommy and Me
Families!
The classes had been closed for an extended time due to government

recommendations about group meetings, but we restarted on October 8th and

9th, and we were overjoyed to see all of the "littles" and their families again!

Please pray that our witness will bring a "light" into their lives and that they, too,

will want to follow Christ!

Praising God for YOU!
YOU are an important part of our KCC Team and our
ministries in Japan! We praise God for your prayers and your
sacrificial giving for us to be here to represent Christ to the
unsaved! God bless you and bless your ministries wherever
God leads you!
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